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President’s Message

I’d like to apologize for not getting a message in the paper in August.  I guess I should have written that prior to going to Las Vegas for Steve and Amber’s wedding.  On the other hand, I got more compliments about last months message (or lack there of) than normal.  This month I managed to get my message in a day prior to the deadline, which is certainly unprecedented for me.  

I hope everyone is enjoying the Labor Day holiday and whatever is left of summer.  I know I am enjoying watching meaningful Tiger’s games in September, something that has not happened often enough in my lifetime.

September also means the return of club meetings and the start of bowling season.  I’m sure all the guys are anxious to hear Steve’s monthly bowling reports once again!

Don’t forget that active members should contact an officer if you are going to miss a meeting.

Mike T

Girl’s Club 
The next Girl’s Club Mtg. will be held on September 16 at 7 pm at the home of Karlyn Gies. ALL ladies associated with Tri-V are welcome
Book Club
The next Book Club discussion will be held at the home of Irene Bliudzius on Monday, Sept. 14.

The book we are discussing is "The Wednesday Letters" by Jason Wright.  Hope you all can join us.

Other books that were recommended by Karlyn last month are:

 

The American Wife by Curtis Sittenfeld

Hotel on the Corner of Bitter and Sweet by Jamie Ford

Still Alice by Lisa Genola
Final Golf
The weather for the weekend wasn’t the best with Saturday being rained out. Friday, the start of a 2 day golf tournament was changed to just a 1 day using the Calloway scoring system.  Sunday was the scramble with the highlight of the weekend happening on the 8th hole where Chris Kuhr had a hole in one. The team of Eric Hoffman, Chris Kuhr, Brett Barnes and Romas Bluidzuis Were the winners with a 7 under score.  Ray’s Retreat Country Inn seemed to be an ideal place for Tri – V golf as we had the whole Inn for the group. The dining area seemed plenty big enough for the group to play cards at night or washer toss game once you moved a couple of tables. Every body seemed to enjoy the food and drinks after golf each day. We have locked in Ray’s Retreat for next year on the third weekend of August. So whomever is assigned to committee for next year, please contact me and I will get you the information for Ray’s.
Again congrats to Chris Kuhr on the hole in one. 

Hope everyone had a good time.

Final Golf Committee
PINOCHLE 2009/2010

Hello all, hoping for some good card playing this year! The Pinochle Committee (Cal and Brett) have made some changes. Our hope is that the format will assist for an easy hosting night, while still having great food and fellowship. We also hope the easier hosting should entice others to host, as your “meal” will be brought by others, you just need to supply the very basics. 

The Players – 
·         Prize money due to Cal or Brett by October 3rd. Cost is $18.00 each player.
·         Food – For all players - please bring a finger food to your hosting house. Examples are; veggie 
·         tray, fruit plate, cake, cookies, hot appetizers, pizza, wings, cheese plate, etc…The contribution 
          To the Host is $2.00 each player.


The Hosts – 
·         Collect $2.00 from each player.
·         Provide table snacks, ice, plates, tableware, napkins, cups, and some kind of pop. 
·         Contribute one finger food plate.
·         E mail scores ASAP to post in the Newsletter to blbarnes87@gmail.com. No e-mail??? Call me 
          At 248.676.9057
·         Get actual sheets to Brett sometime that month for records (Committee night?).

Playing Rules – 
·         There will be no make up dates. If you can’t make it, call Cal at 248.669.9209. Please call 
           ASAP so it is easier for him to get you a sub.
·         $5.00 paid out for every double pinochle.
·         $15.00 paid out to every round house.
·         Lowest score of the night applied to absentees. Includes all houses.
·         All other rules stay the same as years past.

 

Have a great card season! 

Tri-V Pinochle schedule 2009/2010
October 3

Clingerman




J. Lardin



J. Gies
B. Trachsel



R. Mackson/M. Hoffman


D. Wutka
Cashman



N. Angelosanto



J. Trachsel

Connolly



M. Lardin




Stress

Steinhauer



T. Gies




Barnes

Schaefer



D. Angelosanto



Suchner

R. Bluidzius/M. VanHollenbeke
G. Hoffman

Nov. 7

T. Gies




Connolly



Wutka
Steinhauer



R. Mackson/R. Bluidzius


M. Hoffman/M. Vanhollenbeke
Cashman



J. Trachsel




Stress

D. Angelosanto


M. Lardin




Barnes

J. Lardin



Schaefer




B. Trachsel

Clingerman



J. Gies




N. Angelosanto








Dec. 5
B. Trachsel




Kuhr




Barnes







Jan. 2

Schaefer




M. Lardin



R. Mackson
Feb. 6

Cashman




D. Angelosanto


Steinhauer

Mar. 6

N. Angelosanto



Stress



J. Trachsel

NOTE:
If you need to cancel call Cal Cashman at 248.669.9209. It is not the Hosts responsibility to find a sub.
October Stag Event

Our October stag event will be an evening of Whirly Ball.  It will take place on Saturday evening, October 17th, from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m.   The location is 41550 Grand River in Novi.  It is just west of Meadowbrook on the north side of Grand River in the Novi Sports Arena building behind the Gateway Village townhouses.   The entrance is on the northwest side of the building.  Look for the red awning.

We currently have 15 men who have committed to attending.  Based on this the cost should be less than $20 per person.  If more/less people attend the cost will be less/more.   

There is a cash bar available.

Please contact Jack Schaefer if you wish to add your name to the list of attendees.  Also, call him if you have previously indicated that you would attend and now find that you are unable.   Jack can be contacted on his home phone 248349-7359 or his cell phone 248-515-7830.  Note that the non-refundable deposit has already been paid to the facility. 

Your Committee (Bob Kuhr, Jerry Gies, Jack Schaefer, and Dennis Wutka)
Wives Weekend

On Friday, August 28th, eleven women drove t Dushary’s home. Kathy had prepared a delicious lunch for us-fresh tuna and vegetable kebobs with pasta salad. A pretty berry trifle completed the meal. Our original plan was to take a boat ride until it was time to check into our rooms. Due to the dismal weather however, we decided to play cards. As it turned out, we began talking and never did get to the cards. We left Kathy’s and proceeded to our B&B (named Saravilla) in Alma. We got settled in and later went out for pizza and salad. When we returned, we had the use of what was formerly the ballroom when the house was privately owned. We had plenty of space to play games, cards, etc. until bedtime. On Saturday we were served a great breakfast and then gathered to drive to Blanchard to a converted lumber mill called Loafer’s Glory which is presently a number of small shops and antiques. Later that afternoon some of us went to the movies and some to church. That night we went to a Chinese Restaurant with a buffet, then back to Saravilla and more games and cards. Sunday we had another good breakfast, then packed and prepared to leave. This was not a trip that was full of planned activities. It was meant to be timed shared with each other and that’s what it was, both fun and relaxing. Here are a couple of recipes:
Cheesy Potato Omelet

Optional: 1 pound Sausage-cooked, drained

8 oz. Monterey Jack cheese, shredded

2 cups frozen hash browns, thawed

1T. minced fresh parsley

1 ½ tsp. crushed rosemary
10 eggs

1tsp. salt

2 cups milk

½ tsp. pepper

In Large bowl combine meat, onions, cheese and potatoes. In another bowl blend together remaining ingredients. Pour over cheese mixture and mix together thoroughly. Pour into greased 9 x 13 baking dish. Bake at 350 degrees for 50-60 minutes or until set. Remove from oven and sprinkle with some additional crushed onions. Bake an additional 5 minutes. Let stand 5 minutes before serving. Makes 10-12 servings.

Oven French Toast






Topping
1 pound loaf French bread






½ cup margarine
6 large eggs








1 cup brown sugar

1 ½ cups milk







2 T. corn syrup

1 ½ cups half and half






1 cup chopped pecans(Opt)

1 tsp. vanilla

1/8 tsp. nutmeg(she left this out)

½ tsp. cinnamon

Spray oil in a 9x13 baking pan. Fill the dish evenly with bread chunks. Mix eggs, milk, half and half, vanilla, nutmeg and cinnamon. Pour mixture over bread chunks. Refrigerate, covered, overnight. Preheat oven to 350 degrees. Mix topping and spread evenly over bread chunks. Bake until puffed and golden, about 50-60 minutes. Let stand 5 minutes before serving. Serves 10-12. Serve with warm syrup. Reheats well.
Trifles

From the J. Lardins

We are happy to report that John Lardin is about 98% recovered from the soreness he has been suffering the last five weeks from his short fall.  Those that are aware of how things happened enjoyed a good laugh at John’s expense.  All John can say is if Judy had done her wifely duties the fall never would have happened.  Oh Oh I think I have opened another can of worms. Bev and Mike Lardin made a quick trip to Illinois to visit Grandma, Judy’s Mom, over the Labor Day Weekend.  She turned 96 in April and continues in good health, though she did fall on her wrist trying to pull out a weed and a MRI showed no breaks or fractures.  They wanted Judy and John to make the trip but John declined as sitting for that round trip in such a short time would be uncomfortable for his back.  Judy decided to once again take advantage of John’s flight benefits from Northwest (Delta now) to fly down on Wednesday and ride back with Bev and Mike late Sunday afternoon. Brian Lardin had surgery on Tuesday, September 1st, for a torn meniscus.  The surgery was successful and his plans are to be playing golf on Saturday, eleven days after the surgery. John Lardin continues to be excited as he is closer to getting his Father’s Day Present. John told Kim and Larry that for Father’s Day he wanted to have her, Larry, Christine and Jacob come up and visit him.  Tickets were purchased and are set to arrive on Wed., Sep. 16th, and return on Tues., Sept 22nd.  Their plans right now call for everyone, all four boys and their families (19 total), to go to Cedar Point on Sat., and John, Mike, Larry and Brian to play golf on Sunday.
From the D. Angelosantos
A many thanks for the prayers for Curtis Lipinski (Ann Angelosanto’s brother). His recovery is moving along slowly. He was released from the hospital on the 30th of august. He currently cannot put any weight on his left leg. During his surgery a steel rod was placed in his femur and some screws were added to the reconstruction of his knee.  He will be seeing the specialist (just prior to the printing of this paper) to get a status report on his healing. Family members have been taking shifts in helping him and upkeep around the house. As of lately, he seems to be going a little stir crazy since he is non mobile for the part. But the good news is he seems no worse for the wear with the exception of his leg. As the end of august neared, Isabelle became more excited as her vacation neared. We headed to the west side of our great state to visit the Double JJ Ranch.  It is located between Muskegon and Ludington. As fate would have it for us, it rained and was cold for our entire stay. Some of the activities that we were looking forward to (a coral show and s’mores in the old west town) had to be canceled because of the rain. The staff did open up the saloon and had a bingo night for all to attend. The cabin accommodations were very nice. We even had to call for maintenance to come out to our cabin to fix the heaters. I think the warmest outside temp was 59 degrees during our stay. All though I have to admit, I was partial to having a Jacuzzi tub in the bed room. What a wonderful way to relax after a cold and rainy day.  Fortunately the ranch had an indoor water park. We enjoyed the indoor / outdoor hot tub the most. Even though the weather did not cooperate, Isabelle did get several horse rides, the brochure said it was a pony, I may be a city boy, but I know a full grown horse when I see one. The petting farm was a little small but Isabelle thought it was great. Fate had one more trick in store for us. The day we left the sun was shining and it warmed up nicely as we drove home. But after all a vacation is only what you make of it and we had a wonderful time despite the cruel Michigan weather.

Calendar of Events


September







October
9th Men’s Mtg.






3rd Pinochle Starts

14th Men’s Mtg. 












(Walker’s Speakeasy)









17th Men’s Stag Event

September Birthdays





October Birthdays
8th Joyce Barnes






6th Robyn Mackson
9th Shirley Suchner






8th Delores McMillan
12th Lee Anderson






15th Don Winters
16th Art Trachsel
26th Jane Trachsel &

Matt Hoffman



September Anniversaries




October Anniversaries
9-16-67 Bob & Sherry Kuhr




10-19-68 Jack & Jacqui Schaefer
9-18-71 Geo & Peg Hoffman




10-24-87 Brett & Lynne Barners
9-20-68 Art & Kathie Dushary




10-25-58 Dennis & Marlene Wutka
9-30-89 Cal & Janet Cashman
MEMORIES FROM THE SEPTEMBER 1999 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

We start our memories asking for your prayers for those of TRI-V less fortunate.  Dorothy Barth was looking great and getting better after here latest tumor was removed.  Art Trachsel after suffering with a persistent cough for eight days was diagnosed with bronchial pneumonia and had to rest for a week and Jack Henry Alzheimer’s continues to get progressively advanced. There were a few TRI-V Family members doing a lot of traveling in August.  Judy and John Lardin spent 5 days in San Antonio Texas visiting Kim and Larry.  This was their first visit to San Antonio since Larry received his job promotion.  This was followed by a weekend trip to Akron Ohio for them to visit John’s cousin, taking his 95 year old Aunt for the visit also.  Peg and George Hoffman traveled to Lake Tahoe for a three day work related seminar.  Upon their return there was a weekend trip to Lake Cumberland, Kentucky and back in time for George to make a trip to Costa Mesa, California for an SAE Conference.  Shirley and Bill Suchner were making a trip to Glasgow, Scotland to tour Scotland and Ireland before leaving for Florida and Peg and Bob Wendt were traveling to Ireland to visit Peg’s brother and lastly Sue Dunham and daughter Gretchen were flying to Eugene, Oregon to visit Sue and Terry’s son and daughter-in-law. Other articles appearing, or should say notices appearing, was the Pinochle Schedule for 1999-2000, reminder about the beginning of bowling in October, the September Stag set for the 10th at Snookers for pool and darts followed by cards and socializing at the home of Matt Hoffman and the notice about the Women’s Club on September 15th at the home of Delores McMillan.  There were also the details about the Women’s Club 60th Anniversary Trip to suburban Chicago in June, 2000 and request for the 60th Anniversary Cookbook to be made available in 2000.  Our Editor made a not of missing articles, August Steak Roast, Golf League and Final Golf, Girl’s 1999 Get-A-Way and Couples Golf Weekend.

  MEMORIES FROM THE SEPTEMBER 2004 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

The TRI-V Trifles for the month of September, 2004 was a complete shame.  There were two Trifles to report.  One was on the hospital of Tim Gies’ mother who was suffering from a bleeding disorder and fortunately was able to recover and the other was a notice of a walk for the American Heart Association that the family of Victoria Angelosanto would be walking in memory of her late-brother-in-law, Jim.There were reports on the Girl’s Weekend in Indian River, Mi attended by 16 members and guest and the TRI-V Steak Roast at Gilbert Willis Park, Wixom, attended by 53 TRI-V Members and guest.  The Girls had selected the weekend of July 15, 2005, for their summer get-a-way, allowing all to mark their calendars now.  The rules and schedule was printed for TRI-V Pinochle 2004-2005 Season. This wraps another trip down memory lane.  With Final Golf just completed, does anyone remember the story of the “Three Bears” re-enactment with someone sleeping, or trying to sleep, in the wrong bed?  No mention was made who was involved but am sure the parties that were involved remember.  The missing articles made mention by our Editor in 1999 continues today.  Kind of sad that the Newsletter has declined to the few pages and lack of information and not recovered even though it is a lot easier to send information to our Editor.  Can anyone explain what the reason is for this?  I know when Art Trachsel and John Lardin were doing the trifles they made note of things that they heard or saw and reported them.  The Committee members seemed to be more aware of sending notice of upcoming events or the results of completed events.  Don’t let another member be the responsible one to tell our Editor about what is going on with us and our family members.  Take the time to send a note to the Editor helping keep all of us informed.  We have always said that the TRI-V Umph was the lifeline of information to fellow TRI-V Members.  Do your part in keeping all of us informed.  Until we see you in print next month, the Good Lord willing, take care of one another.
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